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ñJust In Timeò 
                                     ñNever Again Shall One Generation of Veterans Abandon Anotherò  

                                                                                                                                                                                     April 2015 

WELCOME 

HOME! 

By Bruce Waxman 

     On Sunday, March 

29th, in the Johnson Hall 

Cinema, on the Fairfax 

campus of George Mason 

University, Chapter 227, 

along with the university 

and the Veterans of For-

eign Wars held a Wel-

come Home Vietnam 

Veterans Day celebration 

and showed the Academy 

Award nominated film, 
by Rory Kennedy, ñLast 

Days in Vietnam.ò 

 The event began with a social hour, which featured information tables by the chapter and several VFW posts.  The GMU 

Army ROTC cadets presented the colors at 6:30, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance, led by Margo Sheridan (COL, USA, ret.).  

Chapter President Bruce Waxman led the Welcome Home Ceremony.  Then came the movie.                                                          

 After a brief intermission there was a panel discussion led by Professor Meredith Lair, who teaches history including clas-

ses about the Vietnam War.  Also on the panel were Paul Kirk (CPT, USN, ret.; featured in the film as commanding officer of USS 

Kirk) and Dave Nguyen, who escaped from Vietnam as a teenager.                                                                                                 

 American, South Vietnamese and Korean veterans of the war attended.  Among those in the audience were Professor Lairôs 

parents (her father, Don, is a Vietnam veteran) and James Han, National President of the Korean Veterans of Vietnam (and his wife 

Helen), crew members of the USS Kirk, and members of the local Vietnamese community.                                                           
 Chapter 227 thanks Sara Giustini of Station WGBH, who provided the film, Prof. Lair for her hard work on program organ-

izing, Dick Weaver, who represented the chapter during the planning, Col. Sheridan for VFW support (including funds) and Jennifer 

Connor, from the Military Department at GMU for her logistical support and additional funding.  Special thanks to Ron and Deborah 

Ball for staffing the chapterôs information table and to Joe Celesnik for serving as the display panels caretaker. 

EOD FROM WWII TO THE WAR ON TERRORISM 
 Cdr. Stephen P. Phillips, USN, Retired, will speak on ñU.S. Navy EOD from WW II to the Global War on Terrorismò at the 

April 16th membership meeting.  Explosive Ordinance Disposal (EOD) involves the safe disposal of conventional, chemical, biolog-

ical, nuclear weapons and improvised explosives.  Upon graduating from the U.S. Naval Academy in 1992, he served as a Special 

Operations Officer and EOD Technician in several EOD units.  He served in the U.S. Navy as a Special Operations Officer and Ex-

plosive Ordnance Disposal Technician at EOD Mobile Units Six, Eight, and Ten.                                                                         

 This monthôs AVVA Community Outreach  collection is cans of soup and canned meals for  Food for Others, a local food 
bank.                                                                                                                                                                                                     

 Come early to enjoy a great meal and meet your fellow members.  You never know who you might meet.  Better yet, bring  

someone or a Vietnam War veteran with you.  Spouses are always welcome.  So FallïIn for the April 16th membership meeting at 

7:30 P.M. 

Vietnam Veterans Standing Proud are Bill Shugarts, Tom Stryer, Jay Kalner,  Bill Dumsick, Joe Celesnik, Dick 

Weaver, Len Ignatowski, and Bruce Waxman (l to r) after the great  Welcome Home program. 

VETERANS NEEDED AS MENTORS FOR VETERANS DOCKET COURT                                                                                                        

CALL DON NORTHCUTT    571-232—6076 
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JUST IN TIME Again! 
¶ LIGHTS ON: A $ 59.26 grant kept the apartment lights on for a VASH veteran who had a road bump from the street. 

¶ A BED TO SLEEP ON:  A $ 250 grant purchased a new mattress for a VASH veteran. 

¶ NEW HOME: A $26 grant paid for the apartment application for a VASH veteran.  Also a $50 Unique Thrift Store gift 

card was provided to purchase items needed for the transition to regular life. 

       NO ONE LEFT BEHIND                                                                                                              

 Matt Zellerôs successful and growing effort to bring Afghanistan and 

Iraqi citizens who served as interpreters for American military units is based 
on our military creed of No One Left Behind and one of personal sacrifice 

after the war.  The story started when Mattôs platoon was ambushed in Af-

ghanistan in April 2008.  As a new platoon leader his exuberance to neutralize 

the enemy forces got him between his men and the enemy.  He soon realized 

that he had only the bullets in his pistol after exhausting his grenade launcher 

rounds.  His worst fears were almost realized when he heard several AK-47 

rounds behind him.  His Afghanistan interpreter of only two days, Janis Shin-

wari had just risked his life to kill two Taliban fighters as they were sneaking 

up to kill or capture Matt.  They became friends, and upon leaving, Matt of-

fered any future assistance to Janis.                                                                      

 As U.S. forces were withdrawing, the Taliban started to kill native 
military translators.  Janis received several death threats including a visit to his 

home by a Taliban death squad that pretended to repay a loan.  Mattôs father persuaded the Taliban that Janis was not home.  Janisô 

new commander urged him to contact Matt to get a visa to the U.S.  Matt completed the application process, and Janis and his family 

arrived five years later with only the clothes on their back.  Their suit cases of one per family member contained family heirlooms 

and photographs.  Matt found lodging, clothes, and furniture for Janis and his family.  Mattôs effort got a $ 35,000 boost after several 

newspapers and TV shows featured his effort.  Janis declined the money and asked Matt to use the funds to help other translators to 

come to the U.S.  Janis explained that helping the Americans to defeat the Taliban was a time-honored Afghanistan tradition of pro-

tecting your guests and his personal struggle to stay one step ahead of the Taliban death squad.                                                               

 Matt established ñNo One Left Behindò and has helped approximately sixty interpreters and their families settle in the D.C. 

area.  The ultimate goal is to bring 1,200 interpreters and their families to the U.S. The interpreters are credited with saving countless 

American lives and developing a relationship with the local citizens.  The assistance includes lodging, clothing, household goods, 

employment, and a car.   The chapter, with an anonymous donation of $100, is giving a $500 grant to ñNo One Left Behindò.    
 Karen Leonard of Mitre Corporation presented a Certificate of Appreciation and a Mitre challenge coin for our continual 

financial support of the companyôs Care package program for deployed troops.  Our $ 500 grant paid the mailing postage.  Chuck 

Harris serves as the chapterôs coordinator with Mitre employees.   Over 1,300 CARE packages have been provided since 2009.                                                     

 The AVVA Community Outreach collected several bags of snack and health bars for The Lamb Center, a daytime  home-

less shelter.  See you at the April 16th membership meeting, and bring soup and food cans for the Food for Others food bank. 

CHAPTER BRIEFS! 
¶ WINTERHAVEN STANDDOWN:  Bill and Leslie Lynch volunteered at the VAMC standdown on January 24, 2015.  

Bill worked at the menôs clothing station, while Leslie served at the ladies and childrenôs clothing station.  Belated thank you. 

¶ COMBAT PTSD VISIT:  Bill Buckley conducted another successful welcome to the veterans from the Lyons VAMC 

combat PTSD class to The Wall and to Section 60 at Arlington National Cemetery.   National Park Service Ranger Al Gallant 

accepted the veteran made class plaque and placed it at The Wall.  The plaque was transferred to The Wall storage facility at the 

end of the day.  Bill Shugarts initiated this new procedure of a park ranger accepting the plaque.  The next visit is scheduled for 

April 15th.  Meet at The Wall flagpole at 11:00 am. 

¶ ADOBE MATCHING GRANT:  Adobe software company matched the anonymous donation of a member and his wifeôs 

$1,000 donation to the chapter for a total amount of $ 2000.  If anyone wishes to participate in this program, contact Len Igna-

towski at 703-255-0353.  The memberôs only words were ñSemper Fiò. 

¶ STATE COUNCIL SCHOLARSHIP: The Virginia State Council of VVA is offering two $500 scholarships by a random 

drawing at the June 27, 2015 council meeting.  One scholarship is for a veteran and the second scholarship is for a VVA mem-

ber family member.  See the state council website,  http://www.vva-vasc.org/ for directions and an application. 

Janis Shinwari É proudly wears our VVA baseball cap 

with Matt Zeller (l) and Bruce Waxman at his side.  Photo 

by Bill Shugarts. 



 

 

CHAPTER 227 DOG TAGS                                                    April 2015 
  OFFICERS  

   AND 

   BOARD OF 

   DIRECTORS 

   OF CHAPTER 227 

     

    President: Bruce Waxman ï 703-323-0269 

    Vice President: Len Ignatowski, 703-255-0353 

    Secretary: Ron Ball 

    Treasurer:  Chuck Harris  

    Sergeant at Arms:  Jonathan Olson   

    Board of Directors:  Bill Dumsick, Charlie Klein, Max  

    Knouse, Bill Lynch, Tom Stryer, Bob Tecklenburg, Scott  

    Hurley, Dennis Stephens, and Jay Kalner. 

    AVVA Representative: Vacant 

    Newsletter Editor:  Len Ignatowski  703-255-0353 
    School Speaker’s Panel:  Tom Stryer 703-323-9032 

    Meeting Guest Speaker: Len Funk 703-820-8118 

    Suits for Veterans:  Chuck Harris 703-729-5665 

    Lyons PTSD Visit:  Ben Buckley  703-978-9179 

    Used Books Program:  Charlie Klein 703-509-9469 

CHAPTER OPERATIONS PLAN                                                                                                                             

Apr.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
15:  Lyons VAMC Combat PTSD Class Visit 11:00 AM: Meet at the flagpole by The Wall.                                                            

16:  Membership Meeting 7:30 PM: Speaker:  Stephen Phillips,  "U.S. Navy EOD from WWII to the Global War on Terrorism."  

May                                                                                                                                                                                                       
07: Board Meeting 7:30 PM: American Legion Post 180, 330 Center Street, North, Vienna, Va.                                                       

21: Membership Meeting 7:30 PM: Vince Kaspar Awards                                                                                                                        

24:  Viva Vienna: Manager needed.  Call Len Ignatowski 703-255-0353                                                                                                                                                      

24:  Family Barbecue @ 6:00 PM:  Chuck and Glenda Harris to host.                                                                                                
25:  Wreath Laying at The Wall @  8:00 AM:  Meet at the flagpole. 

25:  Post Wreath Laying Family Breakfast:  Location to be announced at the wreath laying.                                                                                                                                            

27:  Lyons VAMC Combat PTSD Class Visit 11:00 AM:  Meet at the flagpole by The Wall. 

June 

04:  Board Meeting 7:30 PM: American Legion Post 180, 330 Center Street, North, Vienna, Va.                                                                       

18: Membership Meeting 7:30 PM: Speaker to be announced. 

21: Sons and Daughters In-Touch 25th Anniversary, Time TBA:  Rose ceremony at The Wall.  Members and family welcomed. 

MEETINGS 
 

3rd Thursday of the Month except July, August, and December 

Neighborôs Restaurant, 262D Cedar Lane 

Vienna, Virginia (Park St. & Cedar Lane) 

Pre-Meeting Dinner (Optional 6:30 PM    Meeting: 7:30 PM 
 

CHAPTER WEBSITE:  www.vva227.org 

 

 

Karen Leonard presents certificate of recognition for the chap-

ter’s support of MITRE Care Package program to deployed mili-

tary personnel to Bruce Waxman.  Photo by Bill Shugarts 

Bill and Leslie Lynch sort clothing at the 2015 Win-

terhaven Standdown at the D.C. Veterans Hospital. 



 

 

 

LYONS VAMC COMBAT PTSD CLASS VISIT 

April 15, 2015 @ 11:00 AM by the flagpole at The Wall  
 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

April 16, 2015 @ 7:30 PM   

U.S. Navy EOD from WWII to the Global War on Terrorism."  

       

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

FOR MEMORIAL DAY EVENTS    

                                                                                                                                    

VIETNAM VETERANS OF AMERICA ® INC. 

CHAPTER 227 

DEAN K. PHILLIPS MEMORIAL CHAPTER  

P.O. Box 5653 

Arlington, Virginia 22205-0653 

 

Address Service Requested  

       OUR MISSION 
 

     To ñServe Military Veterans, Their Families, 

      Our Community and Our Countryò 

               Since October 11, 1985 

 


